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The Panel was advised that Dr. Deupi is out of town and asked to be excused.  
 

Mr. Stuart made a motion to accept the absence of Dr. Deupi. Mr. Roselione-
Valadez seconded the motion, which passed unanimously. 

 
STREETSCAPE PROJECT OVERVIEW & UPDATE: 
Ms. Cathers welcomed the Panel and presented a brief PowerPoint presentation outlining the agenda for 
the meeting, a review of the program’s Public Art Curatorial Goals, and the Miracle Mile Streetscape 
Public Art Goals and Technical Criteria. Goals for the meeting were discussed and included a request for 
the Panel to recommend concepts for further development and recommendation. 
 
Artists were welcomed to stay through the presentations. 
 
Ms. McKinley introduced herself and her role as facilitator of the conversation and artist liaison support. 
She acknowledged the expertise of the Panel and suggested that each Artist have one hour to present their 
concept and discuss their ideas with the Panel. She encouraged the Panel to take this opportunity to fully 
understand the concept, inquire where the ideas are coming from, how they envision the project working 
on the site, how they envision the creation of it, material considerations, and any other clarifying 
questions. Ms. McKinley suggested Panel members to reserve critique until discussion following the 
presentations and use this time with the artists to ask specific questions to address concerns. 
 
Ms. Cathers advised the Panel that staff has completed a technical review with the design firm Cooper 
Robertson, stating that the artists have been provided feedback from that review. Ms. McKinley reminded 
everyone that this is a conceptual overview and further technical concerns will be addressed as works are 
refined. 
 
Ms. Cathers conveyed the Panel’s request to see the concepts at the time of artists’ presentations and, 
therefore, have not previewed materials prior to this meeting. 
 
MIRACLE MILE STREETSCAPE – ARTIST CONCEPT PRESENTATIONS: 
Ball-Nogues Studio, represented by artist Benjamin Ball 
Mr. Ball presented two related concepts. He shared his interest in the architectural history and references 
throughout Coral Gables along with his exploration of what could be a bridge between contemporary 
design, manufacturing, and the past - spanning further that the origins of the City. Thinking of how the 
artwork would occupy the space, he expressed that the artwork could have meaning as a gateway or 
space/place to occupy, turning the center of the crosswalk into a place in its own right. Mr. Ball stated that 
he noticed a use of amphoras on buildings and pavilions similar to the recurrent theme in Mediterranean 
references dating back to Greek and Roman times. He noted locations at the Biltmore, Country Club 
Prado, and more, becoming so common in Mediterranean architecture that the form is almost invisible.  
 
Mr. Ball stated that he used this as a point of departure in a manner that speaks to contemporary and 
future technology with a materiality that makes one think about objects in the City that are otherwise  
 
























